STATE OF FLORIDA

Office of the Governor

THE CAPITOL TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0001

MEMORANDUM

TO: Tom Berger, Director of Real Estate Management and Development

Kevin Ruane, Commissioner, Lee County

John Gunter, Acting Mayor, City of Cape Coral

FROM: Governor Ron DeSantis

DATE: January 15, 2021

RE: Flags at Half-Staff in Honor of Mayor Joe Coviello of Cape Coral

On Wednesday, January 13, 2021, Mayor Joe Coviello passed away. Coviello served the community for over three years as mayor and, previously, as a member and chairman of the city's Budget Review Committee. Coviello will be remembered as a devoted advocate for the people and businesses of Cape Coral.

To honor the memory of Mayor Joe Coviello and his service to our state, I hereby direct the flags of the United States and the State of Florida to be flown at half-staff at the Lee County Courthouse in Fort Myers, Florida, the City Hall of Cape Coral, Florida, and at the State Capitol in Tallahassee, Florida, from sunrise to sunset on Tuesday, January 19, 2021.

###